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          N                           Give and it will be given to you…  The measure you give shall be the measure you receive                           

                                                                                                                  Luke 6.38
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Dear Parishioner

I am sure you will recall that, following your very generous response to the Christmas appeal, we were able to send £1000 to the Parish Priest in Nsanje.  He has now written back to acknowledge the gift and tell us how the money has been spent.

The letter is hand written over four pages and would be difficult to display in the churches.  Therefore, the relevant details are set out in this newsletter.

Dear Friends of Nsanje,

Greetings from Malawi, the warm heart of Africa.  I hope this letter finds you enjoying good health.   As for me, I am fine.  

On behalf of my parishioners and on my own behalf, I write to acknowledge receipt of the money you sent to my parish amounting to £1,900.  £1,000 was a Christmas gift for my parishioners and £900 was a donation for the school fees of the needy in my parish.  The money reached us safely.

On behalf of the entire parish I would like to express my heartfelt thanks for the donation.  All my parishioners are very thankful for the donations.  They extend their profound gratitude to all dear friends who donated something as a Christmas gift to all of us here and also who donated money for the school fees of the needy in our parish.  Indeed you are so generous, may the Good Lord bless you all for your golden and generous hearts.

The donation to the parish has been used wisely.  Perhaps your intention was for us to have a celebration at parish level, but my parishioners did not want this. 

Instead, we used the money to renovate the parish church.  This decision came up after my parishioners sat down to discuss how to spend the money.  The church was in a bad state.  It needed renovations.  It was dirty and had a lot of cracks.  Some parts of the roof were leaking.  The church was built in 1953 and since then it was never renovated because of lack of funds. The money was not enough for all the work, but as a start we have used the donation for maintenance.  We have bought cement, paint and other materials for the maintenance.  All the cracks inside the church have been mended.  Three quarters of the church has been painted.  What remains most is work to the outside walls.  The church is now better than before.  We still need funds to complete the good work we have started with God’s temple.

Once again, thank you very much for the donation.  It has helped us a lot.

May the Good Lord bless you all in your work.

Sincerely yours in Christ.

Fr Felix Bzyakulima

Parish Priest, Nsanje

When Fr Felix referred in his letter to the work still to be done he was referring to the priests house, which is badly in need of repair, and four area churches, which are only partially built.  We reported in the June newsletter, that £500 had been sent to help the parish and they spent this on completing the construction of one of the area churches.   

He also refers to the £900 we sent to him from the sponsorship scheme.   Those with calculators will have worked out that this is insufficient for the twenty-two children we are sponsoring.  There are only twelve children being helped from this parish.  The other ten are from a community further north called Mthawira.   This is where Mgr Boniface was born and raised and where he still assists the Parish Priest.   He asked that we help them because, although they are on the outskirts of the major city of Blantyre, they are a sufficient distance away to leave them without any of the available benefits and are a poor community.

The parish at Nsanje has a committee similar to our parish council and it was they who decided how to spend the two gifts we have sent.   When we consider their very poor living conditions, this demonstrates the depth of their faith.   We are doing much to help the parishioners of this very large parish in their worship.

Please remember that donations to the twinning fund are always welcome and, if you are a tax payer, a gift by cheque can permit us to claim gift aid.   Please send your gifts to Fr Michael in an envelope marked ‘for the Malawi fund.’   Alternatively you could hand it to Peter Wells or any committee member with the cheque payable to Corpus Christi Church.

Your help so far, with the twinning, has been tremendous.  If they were here now, the priests and their people would say “zikomo kwambiri”- Thank you very much.

Peter Wells, Co-ordinator

Malawi Twin Committee

*  *  * *

Here are a few facts about Malawi, which you may find of interest:

Malawi
Malawi used to be known as Nyasaland and was a British Protectorate until they gained independence on 6th July 1964.   This date is now their ‘Independence Day’ and is a national holiday.

Religion
The first Christians - Scottish Presbyterians - arrived in 1861.  The White Fathers from Marseilles introduced the Roman Catholic faith in 1878.   

The Population
There are about 10.5 million people and their religions consist of: Protestant 55%, Roman Catholic 20%, Muslim 20% plus other indigenous beliefs.

The Land 
Measures 98,080 sq km.  Of this, only 34% is suitable for growing crops and 0.3% is irrigated.  These are the most recent estimates (1993)   There are 24,400 sq km of water.
Financial
The currency is called the Malawian Kwacha.  In the year 2000 their inflation rate was 29.5%.
THE PARISH OF CORPUS CHRISTI TONBRIDGE


TWINNED WITH LINK PARISHES IN MALAWI








